COLES COUNTY AIRPORT AUTHORITY

REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

TUESDAY, JUNE 8, 2021
COLES COUNTY MEMORIAL AIRPORT

COLES COUNTY, ILLINOIS

8:00 A.M.

The meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Coles County Airport Authority was convened at Coles County Memorial Airport, Coles County, Illinois, on Tuesday, June 8, 2021.  Chairman Vaughan was absent. Commissioner Nelson called the meeting to order at the hour of 8:00 a.m.

PRESENT:  Commissioners Campbell, Rasmussen, Nelson and Schaefer, Attorney Smallhorn, Manager Fearn and Admin. Asst. Little.   Also present, Dom Youakim of Aerinova and his son, Aiden Youakim.   
Open

Dom Youakim addressed the Board expressing his concern with the Boards commitment to Aviation Business, and voiced his discontent with the length of time is has taken to negotiate his Lease for Commercial Service on Airport Property. 
Minutes

Commissioner Nelson asked if there were any questions or comments regarding the minutes for the May 2021 meeting.  Upon a motion made by Commissioner Rasmussen and seconded by Commissioner Schaefer, the minutes for the May 2021 meeting were approved on a roll call vote.
 The results were as follows:


Campbell
Yes



Rasmussen
Yes



Schaefer
Yes



Nelson 
Yes

Financial Report

Commissioner Nelson asked if there were any questions regarding the financial information provided for May 2021.  Commissioner Campbell asked about the $14,000 payment to Aero Management.  Manager Fearn reminded him that we spoke about the payment in last month's meeting and we had to send a new check because there was an endorsement issue at the bank.  He also informed the Board that since it processed after the end of the fiscal year that the payment will be coming out of this Fiscal Year's Budget. Upon a motion made by Commissioner Rasmussen and seconded by Commissioner Campbell the financial report for May 2021 was approved on a roll call vote.  The results were as follows:


Campbell
Yes



Rasmussen
Yes



Schaefer
Yes



Nelson 
Yes


Budget Ordinance 1st Reading


Manager Fearn reviewed the Schedule of Disbursements and the Budget 


Ordinance 233, prepared by Attorney Smallhorn. Upon a motion made by 


Commissioner Rasmussen and seconded by Commissioner Schaefer, the 


1st Reading of the Budget Ordinance was approved.  The motion passed 


on a roll call vote.  The results were as follows:


Campbell
Yes



Rasmussen
Yes



Schaefer
Yes



Nelson 
Yes

Accountants Audit Proposal

Manager Fearn reviewed the current policy and the suggested proposal from Kemper and Associates.  Commissioner Campbell made a motion to accept the proposal from Kemper with a 3 Year Engagement Letter.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Schaefer. The motion passed on a roll call vote.  The results were as follows:


Campbell 
Yes



Rasmussen
Yes



Schaefer
Yes




Nelson

Yes 

Pollution Liability
Manager Fearn reviewed the proposals for pollution liability, there was no increase from last year. Upon a motion made by Commissioner Campbell and seconded by Commissioner Rasmussen, the proposal submitted was accepted. The motion passed on a roll call vote.  The results were as follows:



Campbell
Yes



Rasmussen
Yes



Schaefer
Yes



Nelson 
Yes
Snow Plow Truck Bids 
Manager Fearn reviewed the Snow Plow Truck Bids with the Board.  Upon a motion made by Commissioner Campbell and seconded by Commissioner Rasmussen, the bid from Truck Centers Inc. of Effingham was accepted. The purchase will be made from the Capital Account. The motion passed on a roll call vote.  The results were as follows:


Campbell   
Yes



Rasmussen
Yes



Schaefer
Yes






Nelson

Yes


Parking Lot Lighting 


Manager Fearn explained to the Board the necessity of replacing the 



Parking Lot Lighting Wiring and bringing it up to Code.  Three bids were 



reviewed.  A motion was made by Commissioner Campbell to accept 



the bid from Swango Electric of Charleston.  The motion was seconded by 

Commissioner Rasmussen.  The purchase will be made from the 



Construction Account.  The motion passed on a roll call vote.  



The results were as follows:





Campbell        Yes 





Rasmussen 
Yes





Schaefer 
Yes





Nelson

Yes 

Boom Truck Replacement
 Manager Fearn presented information to the Board on the need to replace the Airport's existing Boom Truck, and requested Authorization to buy a newer, used Boom Truck with a cost of up to $40,000.  The purchase would be made with funds from the Capitol Account, and the current truck would be sold. Commissioner Rasmussen made a motion to approve the request and Commission Campbell seconded the motion.  The motion passed on a roll call vote.  The results were as follows:


Campbell 
Yes



Rasmussen
Yes 



Schaefer
Yes



Nelson

Yes 


Manager's Report
Fuel Farm Replacement  
Equipment finalization should be completed today, 6/08/2021.
Rehabilitation Taxiway B  
Excellent progress, base course complete. 
Rehabilitation Taxiway D
Pre-Construction meeting June 17, 2021.  
State/Local Project 
Applying for four grants that would include reconstruction of the west t-hangar area pavement, acquiring runway closure markers, acquiring an ARFF Vehicle Testing System, and Snow Removal Equipment. 
Carpet and Paint
Improvements are being made in the terminal building.  Carpet has been 

installed in the Airport Steakhouse by Salvato Flooring.  Hall's Painting of 
Mattoon has started work to update the Lobby, Office and Board Room.  
Wallpaper has 
been removed, and paint work is in progress. 
Annual Audit 
The Annual Audit has been scheduled for June 21-25. 

ARFF Training Simulator
Mattoon Fire trained on the Aircraft Fuselage in May. 

AAAE Virtual Training

Andrew attended training on FAA compliance matters and minimum standards. 

IPAA Virtual Meeting

Andrew attended.  Deputy Director Stambaugh discussed the State/Local Program and the 3rd round of Cares Act Funding. 

Fireworks

Assistant Billie Little, Commissioner Mark Nelson and Manager Fearn attended the 4th of July planning meeting. No major changes with the exception that JROTC will not be helping with parking.  This year the CHS Band and parents have committed to assist. 

Electronics Recycling Event

Excellent turn out. 

Basic Navigation for Ground Search and Rescue

Took place May 29, 2021. 

Fieldtrip

Hope House for Domestic Violence of Charleston, brought nine children out for a tour of the FBO, with Troy Hallowell of Coles County Aviation. 

A couple of pilots gave the children a personal tour of the King Air they had flown in for business at the Solar Power Plant.  The FBO provided a snack.   
Facebook
156 page views, 1,430 post reach, 572 engagements.
Website 
771 visits, 1,573 page views, 91% are new visitors. 
Wildlife Hazard Management Training

Manager Fearn, Assistant Little, and Ben Baker will attend June 16, 2021. 

EMA Disaster Drill 

Scheduled for June 28, 2021. 
Comments and Questions
Commissioner Nelson asked if there were any questions or comments from the Board Members.  There were none.
Adjournment

There being no further business before the Board, a motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner Schaefer and seconded by Commissioner Campbell.  The motion carried on a roll call vote.  The results were as follows:


Campbell
Yes



Rasmussen
Yes



Schaefer
Yes



Nelson

Yes 

____________________________

                                                                     Recorder
